
 

 



 

 

Congregational Council of Mt. Tabor 
 

2023 Congregational Council Executive Committee 
 

Whitney Glass, President 
Christie Cook, Vice President 

Roxanne Livingston Rich, Secretary 
Tex Davis, Treasurer 

Tammy O’Quinn, Financial Secretary 
Stella McGee, Recording Secretary 

Pastor Wade T. Roof, III, Senior Pastor 

Committee Assignments 

 

 

Council Highlights - November 5, 2023 

  

• Minutes were approved unanimously. 

• A motion was made to approve the 2024 Proposed Budget presented by the Finance Committee. 
The motion passed unanimously. This will be presented to the Congregation on November 12th 
and will be voted on November 19th.  

• Names approved by the Council for nomination as incoming Council representatives are: Bob 
Livingston, Jr., Megan Lyons, Nancy Stone-Collum, John Matthews and Julie Ann Payne. 
Additional names may be nominated from the floor on November 12th. We will elect 4 to serve on 
Council beginning in 2024 for a term of 3 years each. 

Property - David Yoder Christian Education - Roxanne Livingston Rich 

Stewardship - Tammy O’Quinn Fellowship & Recreation - Russell Pauly 

Community Outreach - Adam Davis Information Technology - Bruce Busbee 

Youth Ministry - Scott Hash Long Range Plan - Christie Cook 

Worship & Music - Brett Ebener Evangelism - John Matthews 
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2023 
 

Scott Hash - (803) 920-3305 
hashmechanic@hotmail.com 

 
John Matthews - (843) 340-8298 

johnmatthews@gmail.com 
 

Russell Pauly - (803) 550-9146 
russell.pauly@crystal-clean.com 

 
Roxanne Livingston Rich -  

(803) 360-2430 
roxanne.livingston1129@gmail.com 

2024 
 

Bruce Busbee - (803) 791-4791 
busbee44@aol.com 

 
Christie Cook - (803) 238-1235 

csprllcook@gmail.com 
 

Adam Davis - (803) 429-9608 
adamola2001@icloud.com 

 
Whitney Glass - (803) 261-2749 

whitneyglass33@gmail.com 

 

2025 
 

Tammy O’Quinn - (803) 315-6258 
ktmmoquinn@gmail.com 

 
Tex Davis - (803) 463-6320 
gamecockpoppa@gmail.com 

 
Brett Ebener - (803) 260-8173 

brettebener@gamil.com 
 

David Yoder - (803) 807-3075 
clemsonyoder@gmail.com 



 

 

PONDERINGS 

“Thanks be to God for His indescribable gift!” 2 Cor. 9:15 

Thanks be to God for the indescribable gifts of our Choral Scholars! 

The Music Ministry of our Congregation is second to none! From the Sunday morning Choir and 
ALIVE Band to the Handbells and Children’s Choirs; from the incredible concerts to the yearly musicals; 
from instruments like the organ, to the guitars and drums, the talent level in our congregation is 
unsurpassed, and our songs lift up like incense before God! 

Today, I would like to lift up two amazing people from within that ministry. If you have worshiped at 
Mt. Tabor any in the last 6 years, you have definitely heard the beautiful singing and experienced the 
deep meaningful worship led by Erin Hall and Bradley Miller. Others who have held these positions and 
led our worship of God in excellence have been Max and Olivia Witherell, Ben Hall, and Matthew 
Mayfield. While every one of our singers, musicians, choir members, band members, and bell ringers are 
deeply valued and are amazing gifts from God themselves, this particular article highlights our choral 
scholars and their contributions to our worship, congregation, and church. These young women and men 
have blessed us with their talents, aided the development of our current choirs and band, and pushed 
into new worship experiences where we have truly seen Christ. I don’t think we can thank them enough 
for the work they put in, and for what they truly mean to our congregation. 

Not only have these young professionals blessed us with sacred music within worship, they have 
recorded their work and allowed it to benefit our congregation. They have helped us experience Jesus 
inside and outside the walls of our church. They have taken time off their 9-5 jobs to be with us for 
funerals and weddings. They have taken leadership and planning roles within the choir and ALIVE! band, 
and most importantly, they have become a part of the life of the congregation at Mt. Tabor. It might have 
started out as a parttime job, but it has become a part of our lives and theirs, and Mt. Tabor will ever be 
grateful. 

These two paid positions at Mt. Tabor are extremely important to the life of our congregation. 
These positions have been mostly funded through private donations within the congregation, and housed 
under the direction of the Music and Arts department of ministry. And while those private donations 
continue, we cannot assume they will be there forever. As a way of supporting this important ministry,  
December’s Love Offering will be used to help undergird and support these positions for the future, and 
to make sure these exceptional people are with us for years to come. In December, I would like to invite 
you to give generously to the congregation and to this special project that we would like to see continue 
at Mt. Tabor. We all enjoy and benefit from these young professionals; your help will ensure that this 
ministry continues and even grows in the years to come. 

Thank you Erin and Bradley for all you do! As you have been a blessing to us, may we always 
strive to be a blessing to you! 

Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, and Happy New Year! 

Pastor Wade 

December Love Offering --- Choral Scholar  

 

This month’s love offerings will go towards Mt. Tabor’s Choral 

Scholar Fund. This fund is used to financially support our  

choral scholar program.  
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Positively Fit: Body, Mind and Soul 
 
Positively Fit meets Monday and Thursday at 5:30 in room 121 until January when we will return 
to the assembly room. All ability levels are welcome! Variations to exercises are offered! and 
it’s Free! Please join our group.  If you have questions, please ask Tammy O’Quinn, Brennen 
Hutto or Carol Busbee. 
 

Oh my! I just ate all those Christmas cookies!  Can I exercise them off?  We do this every year.  We 

say we are going to be careful, but those cookies keep calling us back!  They are so delicious that 

you can’t eat just one!  If the basic sugar cookie has 110-120 calories you could go for a 20 minute 

walk or an extra 20 minutes of yoga to work off that one cookie.  But let’s face it, we never eat just 

one!  It’s not just sugar cookies either.  The beloved fruitcake with an approximate 320 calories per 

slice will take an hour or longer to walk off. However, a 3 inch square of peppermint bark will only 

take 50 minutes to walk off, as long as it is a thin piece of bark.  Let’s wash those goodies down with 

a cup of plain cocoa and add another 40 minutes to the walk. Who has an extra 2 or 3 hours in 

addition to your regular workout! 

Here are a few tips to enjoy those baked goodies!   

Eat like the French!  They have less heart disease and are considered some of the healthiest 

people even though they drink red wine and eat croissants full of butter.  However, they take 

their time and enjoy every bit.  Just slow down when eating treats and savory every bit.  Enjoy 

the flavors and don’t gobble it down.  It takes about 20 minutes for your brain to recognize that 

your tummy is full so eat slowly! 

If you bake too much, share some with friends and neighbors, or simply put them in the freezer!  

They will taste just as good in March as they do in December! 

Don’t skip your regular meals or your exercise routine!  Keep your regular routines.  Include your 

regular exercises and workout routines as usual.  You may want to take an extra walk if you 

are feeling full or over-stuffed. 

Mix up your workouts!  Changing up your exercises and/or workout routine.  This can stimulate 

your energy levels in a different way and may burn a few extra calories. 

Include strength training.  Adding extra weight can engage the large muscles like your quads 

which burn more calories. 

Make sure to move every day!  Use an app to track your steps!  Try to get in 8,000 to 10,000 

steps per day.  During the holidays you may find that you are getting in more steps while 

decorating the house, raking the leaves and/or doing fall chores.  All movement counts! 

So, how do I work off the sugar cookie?  Don’t worry about it!  Just don’t eat a plate of them!  Enjoy a 

little bit and not the whole plate.  Remember to exercise and move every day.  Christmas is the time 

of year to enjoy friends and family.  Don’t blame yourself or dwell on an overindulgence.  Embrace 

the love and happiness of Christmas! 

 

 



 

 

 8:00 9:15 11:00 

    

10/29 23 58 108 

11/5 20 68 89 

11/12 14 85 94 

    

    

    

ATTENDANCE 

SUNSHINE CLUB 
 

The Sunshine Club will meet  

Thursday, December 7th at 12:00 pm.  
 

Please bring a covered dish to share.   

Ham will be provided for this 

Christmas Meal. 
 

After the meal, we will sing favorite 

Christmas carols.  

Come enjoy the meal, 

fellowship and 

Yuletide Spirit. 

Church Office  
Closing 

  The Church  Office  
will be  closed  

December 25th - 26th   
for Christmas. 
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God’s Helping Hands Focused Needs 

Canned fruit, juice, Jiffy Mix 

dry & evaporated milk, flour, crackers 

canned goods with pop top lids  

mustard, and pasta sauce. 

 

Gathering, Serving, Spreading                                                                                                                                                           

THE MUSIC CORNER 

Christmas Concerts! 

Please mark your calendars!  We will have 2 Christmas Concerts this year.  Christmas on the Mount 

2023, December 3rd at 6:30, has been organized by our own Kevin Oliver—the newest member of our 

choir.   He has produced this concert for about 17 years and this year it will benefit  Central Carolina 

Habitat for Humanity.  This concert will feature a wide variety of talent from our region.  

Our Christmas Concert will be held on December 17th at 4:00 PM with a reception to follow!  Participants 

will include Cherub Choir, Angel Choir, Seraph Singers, Youth Choir, Mt. Tabor Ringers, Adult Choir and 

the Alive! Musicians.  Jeff Clearman (organ) and Francisco Balletas (trumpet) will also share their talents 

with us.  

Choir! 

Singers are encouraged to volunteer for the Adult Choir.  It’s not too late to join us for Christmas!  Please 

contact Kevin Davis if you would like to join—even for the holiday season! 

Christmas Prelude 30 minutes before each Christmas Eve Service! 

We would like to have our talented children participate in the prelude for the 7:00 PM service.  Please 

consider sharing your child’s talent with the congregation.  Contact Kevin Davis at (803)796-5948 Ext. 21 

or music@mttaborlutheran.org and include the name of the piece, composer, performers name as you 

want it to appear in the bulletin, and also the length (minutes) of the piece. 

In addition to the Adult Choir and Mt. Tabor Ringers, we would encourage small ensembles and soloists 
to participate in the prelude for the 11:00 service. If you are interested, please contact Kevin Davis and 
include the name of the piece, composer, performers name as you want it to appear in the bulletin, and 
also the length (minutes) of the piece. 

mailto:music@mttaborlutheran.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"School Time Christmas!" 

Sunday, December 3, 2023 

 

All children and youth are invited to participate in the annual Christmas Program. 

There are many non-speaking parts so there will be no lines to remember for those 

parts! 

We look forward to working with each of you on the program. 

                     

 

 

Calling All Children  

and Youth!  

When: The Christmas Program will be presented on Sunday, December 3, 2023 

at 10:00 AM. 

  
  

Where: The program will be presented in the Assembly Room. 
  

Rehearsals: There will be three rehearsals.  The rehearsals will be during the Sunday 
School hour.  The dates of the rehearsals will be Sunday, November 19, 
Sunday, November 26, and Saturday, December 2.  The part assignments 
will be handed out within the next two weeks. All practices will start at  
10:00 am. We appreciate all who are willing to participate! 
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Lord Teach Us To Pray: 

As God’s people called to love one another, let us pray for the following members of our church     

family, who celebrate the anniversary of their baptism in November: Karen Foley, Shawna Busbee 
Acy Flora, Gavin Carrion, Lynda Mason, Thomas Tuten, Ella Senn, Marielle Downing, Aubrey 

Horton, Rachel Hunnicutt, Kevin Bozard, Andrew Hamson, Lucky Jones, Norma McKinley, Brittany 

Smoak, Mary Katherine King, Burns Roof, Sandy Dennis, Becky Newman, McKenna Cassella, Kenlee 

Cassella, Jake Jacobs, Vicki Smallwood, Luke Witherell, Drew Shealy, Tyler England, Koy 

McCullough, Curren Taylor, Rylee Jacobs, Sharon Rogers, Emily Addy, Cheryl Prim, Kylie Wilson 
Trad Burton, Jackson Burton, Gerald Shealy, Allison Hostetter, Stephen Fulmer, Jack Latham, Julie 

Miller, Summer Insabella, Mallory Hartgrove, Meg Muir, Thomas Shealy, Adam Self, Robert Ward 

William Wingard, Lev Taylor, Foster McLeod, Daniel Conrad, Sara Fulmer, Dennis Rybicki. 
 

Most Recent Prayer Concerns: 

Drewby McQuillen, Clyde Nelson, Joe Jones, Don Simmons, Al Jordan 

Jimmy Williams, Gene Sexton, Carolyn Dufries, Richie Moye , Cecilia Dunlap, John Geiger, Mary Davis 
 

Ongoing Prayer Concerns: 

Sadie Howard, Alice Pollock, Elmer Sundlie, Robert Cromer, Dennis Rybicki Jr. 

Emma Lou Easley, Lib Manus, Judy Jordan,  Paul Addy 

Paul & Jeanie Jacobs, Barbara Bradshaw, Sandra Baker, Betty Wise 

Herman Bouknight, Pastor Jerry & Janice Livingston 
 

Family & Loved Ones of Mt. Tabor: 

Timothy Cooper, Drew Sweatman, Susan Fisher, Pat Redmond, Michael Gayden, Mary Famiglietti, Becky 

& Phil Frederick, Emily & Nancy Waugh, Laura Ann Merrill, Luke Shalkham, Vicki Johnson, Angela 

Livingston, Bill Wood, Jimmy Hardee, Anne Moye Isabelle Sundlie, Jack Timmerman, Tim Driggers, John 

Bundrick, Tammy Douglas, Pam Player, Katie Blackwell Feaster 
 

Members of Mt. Tabor Serving in the Military: 

Adam Davis, Samuel Davis, Scott Hash 
 

Family and Loved Ones Serving in the Military: 

Josh Watson, Jacob Henry Burgan 
 

The Family Of: 

Linda Jacobs Sexton 

 

Nursing Homes /Retirement Centers/Rehabilitation Centers  

Generations-Batesburg-Leesville – Charles Shull 

Jenni-Lynn Assisted Living – Herman Bouknight (Apt. 34)  

Lowman Home – Carolyn Smith  

Laurel Crest – Emma Lou Easley (Apt. 765); Al & Judy Jordan (Apt. 312) 

Presbyterian Home -Betty Wise (Room A-105) 

Still Hopes –  Jean Latimer: Sandra Baker; Larry Sease 

Veteran’s Victory House - Elmer Sundlie 
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Altar Flowers & Bulletin Covers  

December 2023 

Altar Flowers 

3   Pam Burnett &  
     Linda Gayden  

10  Kristi Hall 
17  Sharon Mattern 

24  Betty Wise &  
    Gale McLeod 

31  Harry & Cheryl 
Prim 

Bulletin Covers 

  3  Ruth Goldsmith 
 

10  Nancy Allen 

17   Tammy O’Quinn 

24   Betty Wise 

31  Available 

The Flower & Bulletin Calendars are posted 
on the bulletin board near the Sanctuary on 
Sundays. During the week, they are kept in the 
church office. If you would like to reserve a 
date, please sign up on Sunday or contact our 
office staff during the week. 

Early Risers Prayer Breakfast 

Our Lutheran Men Early Risers 
will meet for Prayer Breakfast 

on December 12th. They will 
NOT meet on December 26th .  
 7 AM at Lizard’s Thicket on  

Augusta Road.    
 
 

 

 

 

All men are invited! 
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Worship Assistant Teams 
 

December  

Communion Preparers: 

Cheryl & Harry Prim 

Nancy Stone-Collum 
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              Honor  Given By           Fund 

Memorial                Given By                         Fund 
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Online Giving 

Mt. Tabor offers online giving. 

Scan the QR Code to be taken to 

our online giving page. 

Deadlines 
 

E-News:  Wednesdays at 9:00 am 
 

Bulletin:  Wednesdays at 10:00 am  
 

Tidings:  15th of each month 
Email articles to:  

admin@mttaborlutheran.org 



 

 

     Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church 

     1000 B Avenue 

     West Columbia SC  29169 
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Mt. Tabor’s Worship Opportunities 
 

Sundays:   
 

Worship Services:  

8:00 am    Matins with Holy Communion 
9:15 am    ALIVE! Contemporary Service -  
        **Holy Communion 1st Sunday of each month. 
11:00 am   Traditional Service with Holy Communion  
 
Sunday School: 
 

10:15 - 11:00 am   Classes for both children and adults are  
                               offered.                                            
 

Wednesdays: 
 

11:00 am   Bible Study 
12:00 pm   Noon Eucharist

Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church is committed to being a safe place for children and 

youth. Our congregation has enacted policies and procedures designed to mini-

mize the risk of abuse. Copies of our Child Protection  Policy are available in the 

narthex and in the Church  Office. 

Staff 
Reverend Wade T. Roof, III 

Senior Pastor 
Pastor.wade@hotmail.com 

 

Dr. Rus Stilwell 
Pastor of Visitation 

rdstilwell@yahoo.com 
 

Mr. Kevin Davis 
Director of Music & Arts 

music@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Stella McGee 
Parish Administrator 

stella@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Linda Spainhour 
Admin Assistant 

admin@mttaborlutheran.org 

Office Information 
 

Phone: (803) 796-5948 
Fax: (803) 794-4089 

 

Monday-Friday 
8:30 am to 4:30 pm 

Visit our Website 
www.mttaborlutheran.org 

 


